



St John's Community Primary School and Nursery



Weekly Newsletter 20th July 2018

Dear Parents,

Yet another super busy week at St Johns. A massive well done to our Swimmers who won first place at the Cluster Swimming Gala on Monday. A super morning with all schools well represented and some excellent performances.

Congratulations to all our Year 2 team for their amazing Garden Centre which ran on Monday afternoon. The venture raised £283. Thank you to all of you that supported this.

On Tuesday Mrs Reeves led a performance of all children having music lessons - this was very well supported and wonderful to see their confidence and skills growing. On Thursday KS2 pupils ran a brilliant, and vibrant school fete. Children, parents and staff have worked very hard to make this event happen and it was wonderful afternoon with great weather!

Today Year 2 have been off for a Pirate Adventure and Year 6 have had their leavers trip to the cinema and Pizza Hut.

This week we have said goodbye to Mr Scannell who is leaving us to take up a Deputy Head position - we wish him all the luck in the world in his new job, it has been a pleasure having him on the team.

We also say goodbye to Mr Board who will be joining the staff at UEA. Mr Board has been a valued asset at St Johns and will be missed very much.

I would like to take this opportunity to wish all families and staff a super summer holidays. Thank you all for your hard work and support during the last year, together we have achieved some great things.

Regards

Mrs Quinn

Dates for your Diary

July

24th—Last Day of Term

<u>September</u>

6th—Children Return to School

10th—Children Return to Nursery

October

17th-Last Day of School

18th-26th - Half Term

29th—Children Return to school

December

18th—Last Day of Term

Cluster Swimming Gala

Report by Ella and Zia

The members of the Years 5 & 6

Swimming Team, Orla, Emily, Zak,
Freddie, Lucy, Ella, Zia, Alex and
Lewis, have been training hard for
the past few weeks with Mrs

Mutimer for the build up to the
Cluster Swimming Gala on Monday

16th July. As a result of this we
came home with many medals and
the First Prize trophy. So big thanks
to all the adults who helped us and a

special thanks to the organisers and

Mrs Bucklee.



Year 3—Swimming

<u>Year 3</u> will be swimming on <u>Monday 23rd July.</u> Please ensure your child has their swimming kit, including a hat, a towel and a suitable coat to walk to and from Broadland High School for these sessions.



Uniform—This is a reminder of the uniform which is to be worn from

Thursday 6th September 2018—Friday 5th April 2019

Boys Girls

grey trousers grey trousers/skirt/pinafore white shirt (not a polo shirt) white shirt (not a polo shirt)

school tie school tie

green V necked jumper green V necked jumper/cardigan

black/grey/white socks black/grey/green tights or white socks

black shoes black shoes

The Foundation Stage uniform (Nursery and Reception Classes) remains unchanged.

You can purchase the following items from the School Office:

School ties, PE bags and book bags.

Would you also note the following:

Trainers should not be worn, and sweatshirts are <u>not</u> part of our school uniform except in the Foundation Stage. Studs are the only earrings allowed to be worn in school and these must be removed for PE and swimming.

Hair accessories should be of an appropriate school colour and long hair should be tied back on PE days.



The menu on Monday will be Pizza with wedges and Coleslaw, the Vegetarian option will be Jacket Potato with Cheese and on Tuesday it will be Crispy Fish Fillet and Chips.

The Vegetarian option will be Quorn Sausages.

Summer Fete

Thank you to everyone for the all your support on our Fete day! As always we received lots of donations making the event possible and ensuring a wonderful experience for the children, so thank you. We raised a fantastic £780.00 profit on the stalls. SJSA also raised extra money on the BBQ, cold drinks and ice creams.